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Spring Prayer 

Dear God: 

Spring is a metaphor for change. Some changes we eagerly await, and some we 
abhor. Some changes we plan and others arrive uninvited. To all these changes we 
ask the gift of Your perspective beckoning us to expectation, hope, and rebirth. 

May the sunlight and the rain be reminders that You are at work renewing the earth. 
As a God of renewal, You are ever at work in our lives, too. 

Open our eyes and lives to the needed changes in our lives this Spring. Awaken us to 
new life and perspective, for we pray in Jesus' name. 

Amen. 

Rev. Mark Bekkedahl 

 

 



   

C A L E N D A R  

ASSEMBLY  MEETINGS 

COTI  PORTABLE 1 

7:00 PM 

Second Monday of the 

month 

www.kofcassembly3309.com 

 

COUNCIL MEETINGS 

COTI  PORTABLE 1 

7:30 PM 

Second Thursday of the 

month 

www.kofc15199.com 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
Our Lord’s Beauty by Brother Patrick Bodin 
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Assembly Officers 

Faithful Friar - Father Leo 

Ortiz 

 
Faithful Navigator - SK 
Frank Melo 
 
Faithful Captain- SK Ray 
Montoya 
 
Faithful Admiral- SK  John 
Maloney 
 
Faithful Pilot - SK  Ross 
Aiello 
 
Faithful Comptroller – SK 
Ron Meyer 
 
Faithful Purser - SK  Joe 
Berryman 
 
Faithful Scribe - SK  Mike 
Feyen 
 
Faithful Inner Sentinel - SK 
Ralph Archuleta 
 
Faithful Outer Sentinel - SK 
Steve Wilson 
 
Faithful Trustee One Year – 
SK  Bernie Marquez 
 
Faithful Trustee Two Year - 
SK Ernie Marquez 
 
Faithful Trustee Three Year – 
SK Stan Talik 
 
Color Corp Commander – 
SK  James Starr 
 
Deputy Color Corp 
Commander - SK Ralph 
Archuleta 

 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

From our Worthy Lecturer, SK Jeffery Wooten 
 
FORGIVENESS 
 
MT 18:21-35 
“The Kingdom of heaven may be likened to a king who decided to settle accounts with his servants.  When he began the 
accounting, a debtor was brought before him who owed him a huge amount.” 
Note that this debtor owed him a HUGE amount of money.  This wasn’t some petty debt.  This 
debtor was also one of the King’s servants. 
 
“Since he had no way of paying it back, his master ordered him to be sold, along with his wife, his children, and all his 
property, in payment of the debt.” 
Imagine being told by your boss that you owed the company a lot of money (or cost the company a 
lot of money) and that not only were you going to be fired but you would also lose your wife, your 
children, your house, and all of your other possessions since you couldn’t repay the debt. 
 
“At that, the servant fell down, did him homage, and said, 'Be patient with me, and I will pay you back in full.'  
Moved with compassion the master of that servant let him go and forgave him the debt.” 
Sometimes we have to humble ourselves and ask for forgiveness.  We must get beyond our pride and 
at times literally beg our brothers and sisters for forgiveness.  If we do not show that we are truly 
sorry, how can we expect to be forgiven?  We can’t just expect others to have pity on us when we do 
wrong. 
 
“When that servant had left, he found one of his fellow servants who owed him a much smaller amount.  He seized him 
and started to choke him, demanding, 'Pay back what you owe.' Falling to his knees, his fellow servant begged him, 'Be 
patient with me, and I will pay you back.' But he refused.  Instead, he had him put in prison until he paid back the 
debt.” 
How callous and shallow can a person to be forgiven by someone that they have wronged in a major 
way just to turn around and not forgive another person who has committed a lesser sin against them?  
Not only did the first servant not forgive the lesser servant, but he also had him punished for the 
exact same crime that he had committed. 
“Now when his fellow servants saw what had happened, they were deeply disturbed, and went to their master (the King) 
and reported the whole affair.  His master summoned him and said to him, 'You wicked servant!  I forgave you your 
entire debt because you begged me to.  Should you not have had pity on your fellow servant, as I had pity on you?'” 
 
“Then in anger his master handed him over to the torturers until he should pay back the whole debt.  So will my 
heavenly Father do to you, unless each of you forgives your brother from your heart." 
We must always remember the debt that Jesus Christ paid for our debts…for our sins!  Every single 
one of our sins will be forgiven by Him if we just get down on our knees and beg his forgiveness.  In 
the same way, we must forgive our brothers and sisters for the sins they commit against us when 
they ask to be forgiven!  If you don’t forgive your brothers and sisters, then Jesus is telling us that 
we will surely be ‘tortured until we pay back our entire debt!’ 

 
Vivat Jesus, 
Sir Knight Jeff Wooten 
 

 

 



 
 

Council Officers 
  

 Chaplain - Father Leo Ortiz 
 
Grand Knight – SK  Roland 
Gatti 
 
Deputy Grand Knight – SK 
Ron Karaskiewicz 

 
Chancellor – SK  Frank Melo 
 
Recorder – Joe Nieto 
 
Financial Secretary – Jim 
Guth 
 
Lecturer – SK  Jeffrey 
Wooten 
 
Treasurer – SK  Stan Talik 
 
Advocate – SK Stephen 
Sawyer 
 
Warden –SK  Jimm White 
 
Inside Guard – SK Sean 
Wilson 
 
Outside Guard – Ray Gatti 
 

3 Year Trustee – SK  Joseph 

Lepre 

 
2  Year Trustee – SK  David 
Martinez 
 
1 Year Trustee -  SK  Ray 
Montoya 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 
 

Star Council Award  
 

Congratulations to Council 15199   
Star Council Recipient 

 
 

  
 

District Deputy Chuck Hilger presents the  Star Council Award to Grand Knight Roland Gatti 
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Fourth Degree Exemplification 

Assembly 3309 will host the next Fourth Degree Exemplification at the 
Church of The Incarnation on Saturday June 9, 2018.  

 This a great opportunity for all Third Degree Brother Knights to complete 
their journey to full knighthood.   

Please contact  FN Frank Melo at faithnav3309@gmail.com for more 

information. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

http://www.ccincarnation.org/
file:///C:/Users/olems/Desktop/Assembly%20Newsletter/www.nmkofc.org
file:///C:/Users/olems/Desktop/Assembly%20Newsletter/www.kofc.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Rich Favela, Master of the Fourth Degree 

 

Supreme Knight visits New Mexico 

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson was in Gallup, NM at the end of Holy Week on 
official business.  

He attended the Evening Mass of Our Lord’s Supper at Sacred Heart Cathedral 
presided over by Bishop James Wall during which an honor guard composed of 
color corps members from assemblies in northeast Arizona and western New 
Mexico who are in the Diocese of Gallup participated in the procession and 
recession at the Mass. Color corps members were invited to a dinner at the K of C 
Hall, met with the SK and posed for a group photo before the Mass.  

John H. Reddin Province VSM Michael Kingman provided oversight of the 
combined AZ/NM district honor guard participation in the Holy Thursday Mass. 
Supreme Knight in New Mexico.  

Honor guards at wakes/funeral Masses and liturgical ceremonies are the most 
frequent requests made of assembly color corps members. While honor guard 
requests for parish liturgical events are routinely made in advance, the death of a 
loved one is unpredictable and comes on its own timeline. The new Color Corps 
Drill Manual states ...“Without exception, honors by the Honor Guard shall be 
offered to deceased Sir Knights, their family members, Council members and to 
their immediate family members provided a request is made.  

It must be distinctly understood that the wishes of the family of the deceased 
member are paramount and will be given the fullest consideration. Faithful 
Navigators are the focal point for requests. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Notes 

New Fourth Degree uniforms are in the pipeline for delivery and the new manual 
details wear criteria along with color photos. Please focus on getting your new berets 
in shape for wearing as it requires time and effort.- The revised New Mexico district 
guidelines to supplement or clarify color corps procedures and wear of Regalia/Full 
Regalia is nearing completion.  

The new Fourth Degree Color Corps Drill Manual can only be downloaded in .pdf 
format from http://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html; hard 
copies are not yet available for ordering from K of C supply.  

The biennial NM District Assembly gathering will convene on Saturday, April 21, 
2018 in Albuquerque at the Lamy Building, 2800 San Mateo NE starting at 10:00 
a.m. Those Sir Knights who are interested in being considered for selection by 
Supreme for the position of Master of the Fourth Degree (MFD) for New Mexico 
should be prepared to make their pitch to meeting attendees.  

The next NM Patriotic Exemplification is scheduled for Saturday, June 9, 2018 in 
the Albuquerque area. Host assembly is slated to be Our Lady of Incarnation 
Assembly #3309 and the exemplification will be held at Our Lady of Incarnation 
parish in Rio Rancho. Now is the time to solicit candidates for the 4th Degree and 
get their Forms 4 processed and vetted at your April and May assembly meetings.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

From Michael H. Kingman, Vice Supreme Master, John H. 
Reddin Province 

From one Vietnam Vet to other Viet Nam Vets. Welcome Home (Back). 
  
Yours in Christ, 
 Michael H. Kingman 
Vice Supreme Master 
John H. Reddin Province 
 

Welcome home, Vietnam War veterans 

 

Dear American Legion Family and Friends,   

Thursday, March 29,  Vietnam War Veterans Day.  
 
While we honor our war dead on Memorial Day and our living veterans on Veterans Day, this is a time 
when we give a special tribute to those who served during the Vietnam War. For many, it’s the recognition 
they deserved when they returned to America.  
 
They defended our flag with honor. They supported democracy. They fought in brutal conditions.  
 
Yet when many Vietnam War veterans returned to America, they were unwelcomed. While we cannot 
change the actions of the past, we can show our support and gratitude today – something that should have 
happened 50 years ago.  
 
In fact, many American Legion posts and members, Sons of The American Legion squadrons, American 
Legion Auxiliary units and Riders chapters are supporting efforts to honor these special 
veterans. http://www.vietnamwar50th.com/    
 
Across the nation, ceremonies will honor Vietnam War veterans this Thursday. Of course, the Vietnam Wall 
will play a special role in honoring and remembering those who made the ultimate sacrifice. Throughout the 
United States, nearly every state is planning to host commemoration events.  
 
We should not allow this special day of recognition to fade when the calendar turns over. Join me in 
thanking Vietnam veterans for their service not just this Thursday, but every day.  
 
Welcome Home. 
 
Family Firt.  

Denise H. Rohan  
National Commander 
 

http://www.legionemail.com/t/34833057/1365008146/76278239/0/84772/?x=c9179b76


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holy Land Tour 

Our Immediate Past State Deputy, Brother Richard Espinosa has arranged a Holy 
Land Tour beginning October 26, 2018. Please refer to the attached flyer for more 
information. Brother Richard can be contacted at coachespi@yahoo.com or by phone 
at 505-796-2280. As highlighted in red below, the tour is open to Brother Knights and 
is also open to anyone who is interested in going on the tour. This is a good time to 
let your friends, neighbors and parishioners know about the Holy Land Tour. 

The trip is for any Brother Knight or any others who are interested. 
 

For more information: http://www.nmkofc.org/event/2nd-annual-pilgrimage-holy-
land/  

 

 

 

  

 

 

mailto:coachespi@yahoo.com
tel:(505)%20796-2280
http://www.nmkofc.org/event/2nd-annual-pilgrimage-holy-land/
http://www.nmkofc.org/event/2nd-annual-pilgrimage-holy-land/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fraternal Training Webinars 

 

Knights of Columbus Fraternal Mission presents Fraternal Training Webinars that are open to all 

officers and members. 
 

Please register to attend. Each webinar is recorded, for play back at any time, convenient for you, 
following the live presentation. 
Fraternal Mission (203) 752-4270 
Option #1 Programs, 
Option #2 Membership 

Option #3 Training and Ceremonials 
 

Click on the Fraternal Training Icon to find Fraternal Training open to all members! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

tel:(203)%20752-4270
https://kofc-openenrollment.sabacloud.com/Saba/Web_wdk/NA3P1PRD0022/index/prelogin.rdf?spfUrl=/Saba/Web_spf/NA3P1PRD0022/local


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Click on K of C emblem to register 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 
 
 

http://www.nmkofc.org/event/109th-new-mexico-state-convection/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Knights in Action 

 
The Rio at Cabezon 

Our next visit to The Rio at Cabezon is Tuesday, March 13, 2018 at 2 pm. 
The program includes Prayer, Communion and Socializing 

 
Thank you to all Sir Knights and Brother Knights who support these activities 

 

Thank you Brother Raul for your support and generous 
donations to our local charities and our 2018 rummage sale. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Click Here 

Fund Meals For Homeless And Hungry Veterans for FREE 
 

 

 

http://www.theveteranssite.com/clickToGive/vet/home
http://www.theveteranssite.com/clickToGive/home.faces?siteId=10


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

      

   

  

Did You Know ? 
WAR AND PEACE: 1941-1950 
 

  

 

By the time Pearl Harbor was attacked and the United States entered World War II in 1941, 
a K of C welfare program for servicemen had been well established by Canadian Knights, 
built and modeled on the Knights’ World War I work. In the United States, the Order’s 
outreach to soldiers was conducted through the National Catholic Community Service 
organization, which itself modeled many of its programs on the Knights’ war efforts. 

At the Supreme Convention in 1944, the Order established a $1 million trust fund for the 
children of members who died or became disabled in World War II. Following the end of 
the war in 1945, the Order turned its attention to the growing threats of communism and 
fascism. To combat these dangers, the Knights launched in 1946 the Crusade for the 
Preservation and Promotion of American Ideals, which published books and pamphlets to 
educate the public on “the perils of communism.” 

Meanwhile, the postwar years saw a membership boom for the Order in the Philippines. 
Jesuit Father George J. Willmann envisioned the Knights as the premiere lay society in the 
Philippines and set about establishing new councils and recruiting new members. He 
appealed to the Supreme Council in 1947 for permission to establish three new councils 
there and served as the country’s first district deputy. By the time Supreme Knight Luke E. 
Hart visited Manila in 1955, the Order had expanded to include 50 Filipino councils. 

 1941: When the U.S. enters World War II, the Order’s outreach to soldiers is conducted via 
the National Catholic Community Service organization. The NCCS models many of its 
programs on the Order’s successful WWI efforts. 

 1944: The Order creates a $1 million trust fund for the education of children of members 
who lost their lives in or as a result of World War II. This evolves into the current 
scholarship fund for use at Catholic colleges and universities in the United States and 
Canada. 

 1945: John E. Swift is elected supreme knight. Among his first initiatives is to authorize 
funding for full-page advertisements in 12 major U.S. newspapers and five Canadian papers 
highlighting the dangers of communism. The ad offers a free copy of Msgr. Fulton J. 
Sheen’s pamphlet, “Communism, the Opium of the People.” 

 1946: The Order launches its Crusade for the Preservation and Promotion of American 
Ideals. Educational pamphlets on communism and the dangers of secularism are published 
and distributed. By August 1948, there are more than 1,300 K of C discussion groups. 

 1947: Several hundred radio stations broadcast K of C-sponsored programs with the titles 
“Safeguards of America” and “Foundations of Our American Ideals.” 

http://www.kofc.org/en/todays-knights/history/1941-1950.html 

 

      

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Defend Life 
 

Through prayer 

 

Through participation in 
vigils 

 

Through evangelization 

 

Through monetary 
support 

 

Through daily sacrifices, 

however 

small 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Culture of Life  

From Brother Curt Kuper, Project Defending Life 

 

Project Defending Life (PDL) is having its Grand Opening Saturday, April 

7th 2018 from 11am to 2 pm at 729 San Mateo Blvd NE, Albuquerque, NM 

87108.  Please park along Roma Ave as our parking lot will be in use for the 

event. 

There will be a raffle that includes a Hot Air Balloon ride, a two-night stay in a 

hotel in Toas, NM, and Nambe to help benefit the organization! 

Please join us at this celebratory event. RSVP via our website 

at defendinglife.org/events or click the link below. We hope to see you all there! 

 PDL is a non-profit organization that helps pregnant women in difficult 

situations, such as domestic violence, homelessness, addition, and 

unemployment.  PDL’s resource center, Women’s Pregnancy Options, has helped 

approximately 15 women a year find affordable housing, employment, childcare, 

and healthcare. 

 As you all know, PDL was the first of a string of arsons that burned down our 

building down in November 2016.  Since the fire, PDL has operated out of a 

temporary location. While we were unable to help as many families in 2017, we 

look forward to re-establishing ourselves in our newly renovated and updated 

location and assisting more women than ever before. 

  

 

RSVP Here 
 
 

Lastly, we would like to thank everyone for their dedication and participation in 40 

Days for Life. Your prayers and support helped to save lives and show our community the 

strength and compassion of the pro-life movement in Albuquerque. However, we would 

ask that the pro-life signs we provide be returned to this inside of our building. Please stop 

by to sign a waiver to receive the code to the back door. This waiver is essential to the 

security of our building. The code is changing now that 40 Days for Life has come to an 

end. We thank you for your cooperation! 

For Life, 

Dominique Davis 

Executive Director 

 

 

https://maps.google.com/?q=729+San+Mateo+Blvd+NE,+Albuquerque,+NM+87108&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=729+San+Mateo+Blvd+NE,+Albuquerque,+NM+87108&entry=gmail&source=g
http://defendinglife.org/events
https://defendinglife.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=969b4452a4c833fb94a544c4e&id=b153b718e6&e=6885479091


 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Father Artur leads a prayer group on Fridays starting at 8:30 AM on the sidewalk 
at the Planned Parenthood abortion mill at 701 San Mateo. 
 
S A N T A  F E  R E T R E A T  A P R I L  1 3 - 1 4 ,  W I T H  
I M M A C U L E E  

A survivor of the Rwandan Genocide and world renowned speaker, Immaculee 
Ilibagiza, will be in Santa Fe for a Lenten retreat.  This retreat includes 
Immaculee's witness of the power of prayer, miracles of the Rosary, and 
inspirational music. No one will leave this retreat the same as when they came. 
Location: Santa Maria de la Paz Catholic Community ,11 College 

Avenue, Santa Fe, NM 87508 CLICK HERE TO PURCHASE TICKETS - 
When you purchase your ticket online, your name will instantly go onto the 
registration list so you will not receive a ticket beforehand. Registration is non-
refundable but is completely transferable. 

Thank you for your prayers and support, 
Curt Kuper 
 

Project Defending Life 
729 San Mateo Blvd NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87108 
505-266-4100 
www.defendinglife.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.immaculee.com/collections/retreats/products/santa-fe-nm-retreat-april-13-14-2018-with-immaculee
https://maps.google.com/?q=729+San+Mateo+Blvd+NE%0D+%0D+Albuquerque,+NM+87108%0D+%0D+505&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=729+San+Mateo+Blvd+NE%0D+%0D+Albuquerque,+NM+87108%0D+%0D+505&entry=gmail&source=g
tel:(505)%20266-4100
http://www.defendinglife.org/
http://www.defendinglife.org/


 

 

 

 

A People of Life and 

For Life 

 

Volunteer 

 

Educate 

 

Advocate 

 

Donate 

 

Pray 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Mexico Alliance for Life 
 
 

Out-of-State Abortion Lobby Targets 
NM 

Partners with "ProgressNow" to Promote 
Abortion Extremism 

 
  

 

Planned Parenthood's Outside Dollars Pour into New 
Mexico 

 
New Mexico Alliance for Life has found that the out-of-state 
abortion political machine is already at it again this year, attacking 
New Mexico's cultural values under the name "Planned Parenthood 
Votes New Mexico" (PP Votes NM) in partnership with Progress 
Now NM. As we reported last November, the Planned Parenthood 
corporate abortion machine dumped tens of thousands into the 
mayoral election-- funded by outside interests.  NMAFL has 
discovered this extreme abortion lobby also heavily influenced 
New Mexico's 2016 statewide elections,dumping nearly half a 

million dollars into our state! Read more below. 
 
Planned Parenthood's big corporate political dollars from out-of-
state are being used to attack New Mexico's historic and cultural 
values, and New Mexicans who support common sense protections 
like the late-term abortion ban and parental notification of abortion. 
They understand this will be the most important election cycle for 
New Mexicans in years-- as we know thousands of innocent lives are 
at stake.  
 
Let's face it, we can't compete with the corporate abortion 
empire, which is why your help is critical. Help us sponsor an 
ad on social media so we to reach 10,000 New Mexicans or 
more with the truth about the corporate abortion lobby. Partner 
with us by giving a secure online donation today of $20, $75 or 
$200, or a monthly donation so we can counter these baseless 
attacks from Planned Parenthood's out-of-state donors. Tell 
Planned Parenthood's political arm to keep their corporate 
abortion dollars out of New Mexico and stop promoting the 
culture of death in our state.  

 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLVnuInI1E1Z9s4q65jhYgjEckN3Hr648SrbqqhO6Wh5tYVxtOykOQRCq2uQnFr6Ab8V5J5-EZYkHJiQZICZxHO3gTYs3uSfNJxg8CuUzb5k1SXsvuw426oiHQadKoVGIyoTrs_D2-i1dduqD1pAR2KsqkMtsz6go9YXLVZzOxASiV6n-bQJOnm58hU764ZhGcnacuqUsgcYWdmWlUfBp1jiyJX5kO1WdsygJTR29h4RP0gmiK1uAlzekInHs_twdUsSIEN24aoDnvL_u0Stg9rPsFy18KaWUywAu7WsgvwEXpm3NXeXpmZtUCs1MR1gkrV0O1DKNfnVFkedWICah518=&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLVnuInI1E1Z9uVaYR-mRlsu94P31kYQoAshCnkRlvt1ts1Pf0r9f3Yc_jdQy-rvS3Sf_bvsHFQENjIr5QRPDCoGuwr7RK4JdkXhxbKhH8r7H4WiQv-C94qC4YTyxhKNo5RTXj8K96q3ep_wug0pyLUdgWeLAp6FT0MwIIVl2ShnlU7kHi1t0O2gAgBeTO7YPRAsxNrY9m8R_sjOhpnD8bGph8vvn-gbMhcCrXnL2Sg0aAyJIX_SrhFLNXyCG7AxAoXt1hMabYPO2&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLVnuInI1E1Z9uVaYR-mRlsu94P31kYQoAshCnkRlvt1ts1Pf0r9f3Yc_jdQy-rvS3Sf_bvsHFQENjIr5QRPDCoGuwr7RK4JdkXhxbKhH8r7H4WiQv-C94qC4YTyxhKNo5RTXj8K96q3ep_wug0pyLUdgWeLAp6FT0MwIIVl2ShnlU7kHi1t0O2gAgBeTO7YPRAsxNrY9m8R_sjOhpnD8bGph8vvn-gbMhcCrXnL2Sg0aAyJIX_SrhFLNXyCG7AxAoXt1hMabYPO2&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLc4-S6XzCZ3BKt89QOkGRaATVWJ3GlVEIzVqBiQHa0IEWr8QsJDVNgyH6Azv9_gJenBzt3oRgQLvx2SLYzSCpVUfZzyYQJNBfltqMYAvHP13ptS7tZbhQYJMjWv0bgnWdk_RaqBnjYnoRMVxVZ8-oPUuxammqZw00BwzRRt2wIC-VEQCd5tJ9yLir8Nfmhuak_lMtKXis182bXwn1eChb246vl8r6FN0mb8ABkX7FnRDW5zvqdwTw20gV0tGM7SQJ839IreGCSBWRQTxTcfUAd2NiN2FkOBRZOmNX63Vs20fBtKdOTe6jgP3_H-878ZWxw==&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==


 

 

 

 

 

 

The government’s own 
definition attests to the fact 

that life begins at fertilization. 
According to the National 

Institutes of Health, 
“fertilization” is the process 

of union of two gametes (i.e., 
ovum and sperm) “whereby 

the somatic chromosome 
number is restored and the 

development of a new 
individual is initiated.” 

Steven Ertelt” Undisputed 
Scientific Fact: Human Life 

Begins at Conception, or 
Fertilization” 

LifeNews.com 11/18/13 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Corporate Abortion Funding NM Elections from New York 
City 

In fact, we have discovered that "PP Votes NM," operates under a Denver, 
Colorado addressand media contact.  Also, NMAFL has found New York's 
Planned Parenthood Action Fund and  Colorado's Planned Parenthood of the 
Rocky Mountains Action Fund are the dark money vehicle dumping tens of 
thousands of dollars into New Mexico elections since 2016, in order to influence 
our state with their abortion extremism. 
 
Read more below about the out-of-state corporate abortion lobby and their 
partners in NM.  
 

 
 
This week, the Santa Fe New Mexican reported, "[Planned 
Parenthood's] political arm already has launched digital ads targeting 
Democrats who take a more conservative stance on [abortion], 
including state Reps. Debbie Rodella and Carl Trujillo - legislators 
from Northern New Mexico who voted in 2015 to ban late-term 
abortions and are this year facing primary election challengers."  

 
In reality, Rep. Carl Trujillo was accused by the Denver-based 
Planned Parenthood Votes NM of "shaming women and families in 
New Mexico," for voting to protect women and children from 
dangerous late-term abortions. Another attack claimed representatives 
Maestas Barnes, Hall, Adkins, Rodella, Little, and 
Youngblood, "consistently misrepresent New Mexican values 
by supporting these harmful pieces of legislation."  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLVnuInI1E1Z9D8hR2-nvd4hiP6JjJrvHmmQ984jcngbueS4WY-YW8RAhJOHtjHgK3TV7yRygs9e0ddBOMS0Fi78-pGkyis5xanBnAIu-qxZ17hygS77i7oKpFAC8JLgwo8M-3KEcbEg7X-BDu97RvtI_EIvOiFmBCPl6r9ZyAywzhvr9t6DYyslEdBvpC0IFTPCk7n8dVdv1&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLVnuInI1E1Z9vQZsnRH1-5HzS-PIKcBqfVbBUxdJYosoS9Y11wUvg1ZMtGcXPdBKkPzZeaG1WNLIg0Y4ij0m9vzHQVa4__yM89volT5o8nPTuuYB5T0RBrQ33wbVcbiA82i2BitewZ_-L8-9ntAMbvnN9oWpU8zo3q3y0ndMYdzRViNhV89TWmJVGENtS3yx8OPsxE3Ucaogqc1zi0gIs1UqVZlQLArWSZq_Y3Fwohh_6LzcAlr8wl-weAKLm6szRPPlZAspqWYz7TMGmTw-YO6lPyJCn78PVX9fqkEJmZVW2-sxuTHHGp3RlSz8c8MdEtxiGOBJ4SlPiiZixmMR3mWiXy07_yWoDcgcEjgis7QvMXbfwyO0KriZkCVdFpn9xaZNZfJ6jkeu13VIqUVDwTEjr8ZOhtTZsSbbdgu1DeUeA8d_xV6ugAI5gelpyGbaHB0m7PcHc8OI8X9xxc8A0_LSBjfed7XLdY-2Kyi1ZQoHdse3Z1F3_6hgEJmUkh8NEIrNCDUAQQhzkgZzYuH5TD0=&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLVnuInI1E1Z9mlHHj6brL62Pz3tdzdIfoJoVVIZHyiBSHBJSbA_k6riq0zN87eSVm3oyAhL6ibuCbstKZwpHGWBSi1yujhWow028EsQq_lXROR_BcvUwOSmsDtWs7WcPopH-JyKl_gdli8WjAluakTIYVSj_Moxqoc80XVo42A3EuTGqHXbzBWH9NSAxrXWFiIAIidKf3ZS5Z8dasANEOBeGE9-ImB72tBD27MDuIbrSqc8PiFBXFdkN1qJwRgHatvKd5Vm_cXKYG5YqLkiM37beXMEI7sBz1oh--4KcDqbtUu25duu7BsFH_ayPAd39G8m57gfrourO3f_dH6hll46pSQ9UDTefd1sk1NgPH7hDiRFk983kRFTYkjzWI5wiHwG1wsQDv8-HpK_9tca8xrFvBfuzLWtqaYtDtpB01-kkPl8Uv3b-Ku0=&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLayh6dIRR6TU__lWXo4JVVz8qw5RY1xP6ZlbhsJlzxOFoZXGawNIX2MHNnIFPbNNouGhAEGBhL89LsmAIF9fT83-vumGTBH9ay6B-lpq-QAFlZwkEHkBZegTEU3qg-IjsLu42IUuiC4ipKiTAOYdgIgGLNA6h5-yOZb-ltDUyKQp1x0XviWUr8aDF-zQUlAXQEELHTHuJb9-jiHwn_SOhAgVnCFnM-_hE5TLKHL7qimEk0Js5kGRfaGNPksfKNgFVRUZX8KuruwnvRSMr3eNwW5aTi3NV99dtZgCqvgw1MPQOxgcrLAVI9mmWvp9Ajov_tMk45N-QeFCsbqYJcbqb3vtjDsN_u_eVuClQE2QVnRglO4YcX5rQLG-asMCBIM7Ault-Udiy3lvfarIxE_WX4E=&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

PARTNER WITH NMAFL! JOIN OUR MONTHLY 
GIVING  

We're on the front lines every day with a mission to 
build a culture of life in New Mexico.  Partner in 
monthly giving here.  Thank you for your support 
and generosity! 

 
 

  New Mexico Alliance for Life is a 501c-4 organization, 
donations are not tax-deductible. Thank you for your 

support!  
8400 Menaul Blvd NE, Suite 220-A 

Albuquerque, NM 87110 

 

Volunteer 

Calling all that support the dignity and value of human life! We need your 
help. 

What is an Ambassador for Life? 

An Ambassador for Life is a volunteer that makes contact with his/her church to 

collect petition signatures, inform church members of upcoming events, and 

encourage others to get involved. As a Thank You, each Ambassador for Life will 

receive a FREE BOOK. Please click on the logo below if you want to be an 

Ambassador or volunteer in any other way. Your sacrifice is invaluable.  

 

 

 

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLc4-S6XzCZ3BKt89QOkGRaATVWJ3GlVEIzVqBiQHa0IEWr8QsJDVNgyH6Azv9_gJenBzt3oRgQLvx2SLYzSCpVUfZzyYQJNBfltqMYAvHP13ptS7tZbhQYJMjWv0bgnWdk_RaqBnjYnoRMVxVZ8-oPUuxammqZw00BwzRRt2wIC-VEQCd5tJ9yLir8Nfmhuak_lMtKXis182bXwn1eChb246vl8r6FN0mb8ABkX7FnRDW5zvqdwTw20gV0tGM7SQJ839IreGCSBWRQTxTcfUAd2NiN2FkOBRZOmNX63Vs20fBtKdOTe6jgP3_H-878ZWxw==&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLc4-S6XzCZ3BKt89QOkGRaATVWJ3GlVEIzVqBiQHa0IEWr8QsJDVNgyH6Azv9_gJenBzt3oRgQLvx2SLYzSCpVUfZzyYQJNBfltqMYAvHP13ptS7tZbhQYJMjWv0bgnWdk_RaqBnjYnoRMVxVZ8-oPUuxammqZw00BwzRRt2wIC-VEQCd5tJ9yLir8Nfmhuak_lMtKXis182bXwn1eChb246vl8r6FN0mb8ABkX7FnRDW5zvqdwTw20gV0tGM7SQJ839IreGCSBWRQTxTcfUAd2NiN2FkOBRZOmNX63Vs20fBtKdOTe6jgP3_H-878ZWxw==&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLc4-S6XzCZ3BKt89QOkGRaATVWJ3GlVEIzVqBiQHa0IEWr8QsJDVNgyH6Azv9_gJenBzt3oRgQLvx2SLYzSCpVUfZzyYQJNBfltqMYAvHP13ptS7tZbhQYJMjWv0bgnWdk_RaqBnjYnoRMVxVZ8-oPUuxammqZw00BwzRRt2wIC-VEQCd5tJ9yLir8Nfmhuak_lMtKXis182bXwn1eChb246vl8r6FN0mb8ABkX7FnRDW5zvqdwTw20gV0tGM7SQJ839IreGCSBWRQTxTcfUAd2NiN2FkOBRZOmNX63Vs20fBtKdOTe6jgP3_H-878ZWxw==&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001EaePv22-jz28uYac63U8JFcQflphYDE15K2ycDNi6Uby6H2ucSWQLc4-S6XzCZ3BKt89QOkGRaATVWJ3GlVEIzVqBiQHa0IEWr8QsJDVNgyH6Azv9_gJenBzt3oRgQLvx2SLYzSCpVUfZzyYQJNBfltqMYAvHP13ptS7tZbhQYJMjWv0bgnWdk_RaqBnjYnoRMVxVZ8-oPUuxammqZw00BwzRRt2wIC-VEQCd5tJ9yLir8Nfmhuak_lMtKXis182bXwn1eChb246vl8r6FN0mb8ABkX7FnRDW5zvqdwTw20gV0tGM7SQJ839IreGCSBWRQTxTcfUAd2NiN2FkOBRZOmNX63Vs20fBtKdOTe6jgP3_H-878ZWxw==&c=8-0fesxQIX61Qz_G55IH7kgB8EaOJUbTVLxC6mTCgwkB1bAzG6ByXA==&ch=NwqZmOWfm9ljd_EmHRi4yn7vuSBKszXHl19c2VH9kwCfUwnq3vJVlA==
http://www.nmallianceforlife.org/volunteer.html


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

a quote from St. Padre Pio –  
 

“The day that people lose their 
horror for abortion will be the most 

terrible day for humanity. 
Abortion is not only a homicide 
but also a suicide. Shouldn’t we 
have the courage to manifest our 

faith before those who commit two 
crimes within one act?  The suicide 

of the human race will be 
understood by those who will see 
the earth populated by the elderly 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Tickets are FREE! 
Reserve your seat today 

Call 505-747-1884 
or email us. 

 
1500 Fifth Street, Suite 9, Santa Fe, NM 87505  Phone (505) 995-1998  Fax   (505) 989-5002 

Email   info@santafepregnancy.com 
http://www.improabundantlife.org/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

tel:(505)%20747-1884
mailto:info@santafepregnancy.com?subject=Tickets%20for%20Spring%20to%20Life
mailto:info@santafepregnancy.com
http://www.improabundantlife.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Knights of  Columbus Insurance 
 

  
  Print Share 

LIFE INSURANCE CALCULATOR 

Life insurance is probably something you don't often think about, but no financial 
plan is complete without it. And if you haven't yet put a plan in place, life 
insurance is a great place to start. 

To help you determine how much life insurance is appropriate for you and your 
family, we've developed this easy-to-use life insurance calculator. By providing 
some basic information on your family's resources, debt and expenses, current 
life insurance coverage and future income needs, the calculator will give you an 
estimate of the amount of needed life insurance coverage. 

Please click on the banner below to access the calculator 

 

Contact Sir Knight Bob Brunoni today to set up an appointment and learn how 
the Knights of Columbus can help protect your family. 

Office: (505)850-7474, Cell: (505) 850-7474, Email: bob.brunoni@kofc.org 

 
 

      

mailto:bob.brunoni@kofc.org
http://www.kofc.org/en/insurance/calculator/index.html


 

      
 

 

 2018 Assembly 3309 Color Corp Schedule 

1. March 29, 2018  - Holy Thursday - Guard for the Blessed 
Sacrament 

2. April 1, 2018- Easter Sunday - Process at Mass 
3. April 29, 2018 - Corporate Communion - Process at Mass 
4. May 31, 2018  - Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

(Corpus Christi) -  Process at Mass 
5. July 1, 2018 - Independence Day - Present the Colors 

(Sunday before as July 4 is on a Wednesday) 
6. July 29, 2018 - Corporate Communion - Process at Mass 
7. November 11, 2018 Veteran's Day - Present the Colors  
8. November 25, 2018 - The Feast of Christ The King - 

Process at Mass 
9. December 25, 2018 - Christmas  Day - Process at Mass 
10. December 30, 2018 - Corporate Communion - Process at 

Mass 

 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



       
 

Happy Birthday 
 

April 2018 

 

Alvin A Cynova 04-01 

Ted N Chavez 04-06 

Christopher S Godier 04-08 

SK Tom A Trujillo 04-08 

Matthew D Smith 04-09 

Raymond C Gatti 04-12 

Lawrence J Salas 04-14 

SK Gregg G Kotila 04-18 

Joseph M Mascarenas 04-18 

Rev Rick D Zerwas 04-18 

SK Bernard F Albers 04-22 

Clemente Garcia Jr 04-22 

SK Delfin E Medina 04-22 

SK Jeffrey T Wooten 04-28 

Douglas A Clark 04-30 

 
 
 
 
 

      

              

 
 



 

 

 
Knight’s Prayer 

 

Our Lady, Queen of the Knights, bless all the activities of our Order. Keep 
us true to our pledge, to extend the kingship of thy divine son on earth. 

Through Thine intercession, win for us the grace, ever to exemplify in our 
public and private lives, the virtues that should characterize those especially 
dedicated to the service of the heavenly court. Make us always aware that 
as you’re Knights, we are constantly observed, our faith judged, and our 

Order appreciated. 
Accept, O Mary, this renewed pledge of fealty and devotion, of Thy 

Servants, the Knights of Columbus. 
 

http://www.kofc11768.org/?page_id=19 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.kofc11768.org/?page_id=19


 

    

 

 

 

 

Reminder 

Please Submit Your Service Hours 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


